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A Word from the Chief @ Good Bye 1990, Hello 1991

by Ted Neilson - Lodge Chief - by Dave Halllday Lodge Advisor
: I want to convey my congratu- We are coming to the end of a great year.
2 lations to all of the newly elected | Record membership, successful ordeals, new
. chapter chiefs and to the new brotherhoods and vigils, a national conference, a
. chapter advisors. About three ] region chief, and many other accomplishments attest
| quarters of our chapter chiefs to increased activity on our part.
hanged this fall. I hope you do as
good of a job as the lodge expects. What will the new year bring? What challenges
v can we solve to make Scouting more meaningful?
The lodge is moving into a What will new brothers find as they join our lodge?
............. : new, bright era, and we have the Let’'s make 1991 the best year we have ever had.
leaders to take it there. If we ALL continue to work
as hard as we have, the lodge will achieve heights, Let’s ensure that every candidate completes his
and reach goals, which it has never known before. ordeal, that every ordeal member resolves to become
brotherhood, and that every unit feels the spirit of
Rereglstratlon is commg along well, but we still brotherhood and service that we can bring as
have a ways to go. Our goal is 1700 members by 31 members.
December 1990. There are hundreds of members who :
would register if asked. So, contact them . . . and ask! Make sure that every unit holds an election as
our way of expanding the quality of their program.
The ordeal on the 12th and 13th of October was Will you join me in this resolve? If you and I start
very successful. Dan Stanford and his staff did an ] now, the coming year will be our greatest ever.

excellent job. Thanks, Dan! Ordeal elections for the
coming year start 1 December. Election team

training will be held Decmber the 8th, at the Service Did n't Get Your 75th Award ?

Center. Call the lodge hotline for more information.

Are you sorry you missed out on earning the
75th Anniversary Award? You didn’t get your card in
on time? You say that you had something else
planned for the 29th of September, and you didn't
make the last rededication ceremony with the thirty
members who did? Well, never fear bunky!!! You're
in luck. The program has been extended until the
end of the year. If you don’t have a card, call the
lodge secretary, Brad Mecham at 561-3274. Upcoming
g rededication ceremonies will be announced on the
Lodge Hotline.
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LECM NEWS

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting (LECM) in
September was the biggest in the history of the lodge.
There were 109 members in attendance, with every
chapter except two represented. (OK you two, what’s
the problem??) Don’t miss out on the one scheduled
for November 20th.

Lodge Dance Team

The lodge dance team is rising again. Terry
Rosenlund has accepted the task of lodge dance team
advisor. Terry is well known in the western area as
an outstanding dancer. He has been a top dancer at
many major pow-wows across the country and has a
great love and interest in dancing and costuming.
Terry has a lot he can teach you. If you have the
slightest interest in indian dancing, this is the time to
get involved. The fun you will have, and the
opportunities that will open up for you, will make the
time you spend well worth it. Check out the Lodge
Hotline for the first dance team meeting to be held on
November 17, 1990. Place and time will be
announced on the hotline, or call either Tyson Webb
at 966-2061 or Danny Daniel at 254-7023.

Fall Section Conference

At the area meeting held September 29, 1990,
in Logan, the Council of Chiefs tentatively decided
that the Section Conference in 1991 would be held at
Utah State University on April 26, 27, and 28. The
estimated cost will be $32.00. This information is
subject to change however.

National Conference - 1992

The national conference in 1992 will be held in
Knoxville, Tennessee. The tour will include. stops at
Busch Gardens, Williamsburg, Washington, DC and a
number of other sites in the east. You may want to
start saving for it now. Estimated cost is $900.00.

Brotherhood

Fourteen members sealed their membership
and completed the ordeal by becoming brotherhood on
the 29th of September, 1990, at ceremonies at Tracy.
Why not join them. Brotherhood ceremonies are
being announced on the hotline. Call it for the next
one.
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NOTICE THIS !

WELCOME ABOARD:

Russ Galt - Kaysville. Russ will be working as the
advisor to Charlie Luke

Terry Rosenlund - Kearns. Terry will be working as
the advisor to the lodge dance team.

Gene Blundell - Magna. Gene will be one of the
advisors in Chapter 12, Dabyowk.

Gary Smith - Bountiful. Gary will be the new chapter
advisor for Chapter 3, Indian Hills.

THANKS FOR PAST SERVICE:

Jim McBride leaving as the adviser for Chapter 3 to
concentrate on a new church assignment.

Peyton Williams leaving as the adviser for Chapter 22
to move to the Washington DC area.

We wish each of fhem well and extend our thanks for
a job well done.

CALENDAR ITEMS

November 20 LECM - 7 pm All Lodge and Chapter
officers and advisors. Service Center.

December 29 Brotherhood - 7:30 pm at Tracy
Cost: $8.00.

If you want to know the latest
on what's going on in the
Lodge, call the O. A. HOTLINE:
292-4801
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Officers and Advisors

We have received a request for information on
who you can call when you have a question or
problem. Well, here is a complete (as far as we know)
list of the lodge officers, advisors, and committees.

LODGE CHIEF: Ted Neilson 1479 N. 675 W.
West Bountiful 84087 298-8497
VICE CHIEF: Charles Luke 7171 Sagebrush Wy.
S.L.C. 84121 942-2977
VICE CHIEF: Danny Daniel 10427 S. 2775 W.
Riverton 84065 254-7423
VICE CHIEF: John Bolke 2080 Castle Hill
S.L:C. 84121 942-6442
VICE CHIEF: Orvill Paller 1969 W. 900 N.
S.L.C. 84116 596-3838
VICE CHIEF: Grant Schiess 1473 E. 9150 S.
Sandy 84092 571-5371
SECRETARY: Brad Mecham 2101 W. 7380 S.
West Jordan 84084 561-3274
PAST CHIEF: Mike McBride 192 E. Wilson
N. Salt Lake 84054 295-1040
REGION: Ryan Mecham (Chief) 2101 W. 7380 S.
West Jordan 84084 561-3274
SECTION: Bert Holfeltz (Adv) 307 E. Street
S.L.C. 84103 355-2114

- LODGE ADVISOR: Dave Halliday
(H)416 E Oakmont Dr.
(W)261 E 300 So

Bountiful
S.L.C.

84010 292-4686
84111 364-4940

(FAX) 532-1597
ASSISTANT LODGE ADVISORS:

Bill Brow 6267 W. 3570 S. West Valley
84120 967-3687

Bill Eldred 178 E. 9140 S. Sandy
. 84070 255-9259

Jon Faldmo 1849 W. 7265 S. West Jordan
- 84084 566-6729

Dan Foster 12102 S. 1300 W. Riverton
84065 254-2596

Russell Galt 469 E. 1700 S. Kaysville
84035 451-6426

Mike Lingwall 3144 So. Patrick Magna
84044 250-0880

Gregg Newman 1152 Springridge Sandy
84070 571-4011

Brian Paget 8830 So. 220 E. Sandy
84070 255-1765

Ernest Preston 3235 So. 4400 W. West Valley
'84120 968-9711

Terry Rosenlund 5982 China Clay Kearns
84118 966-2798

Ray Salazar 143 So. Center Grantsville
84029 884-6497

Richard Sisam 8074 Mountain Oaks S.L.C.
84121 942-5221
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Lodge Committees

ORDEAL: (Standing) .
Chrmn: Bryan Coester 8235 S. Derby Cr.W. Jordan

84088 566-6922
Adv:
BROTHERHOOD: (Standing)
Chrmn: Jase Feichko 41 E. 1500 So.  Bountiful
- 84010 292-2567
Adv: Gregg Newman 1152 Springridge  Sandy
84070 571-4011

VIGIL: (Lodge Vigil Chief)
Chief: Mike McBride 192 E. Wilson N. Salt Lake .

84054 295-1040
Adv:

COUP TRAIL: (Standing)

Chief: Dan Stanford 368 W. 1125 N. Centerville
84014 298-5392

Adv: Bill Eldred 178 E. 9140 S. Sandy
84070 (H)255-9259 (W)483-1947

Asst: Dan Foster 12102 S.1300W. Riverton

84065 254-2596

DANCE TEAM: (Standing)
Chrmn: Tyson Webb 4178 Hopi Dr. West Valley

. 84119 966-2061
Adv: Terry Rosenlund 5982 China Clay Kearns
84118 966-2798

LEGEND: (Standing)

Editor: Cory Oliver 5343 Baldwin Pk. Murray

84123 261-1260

Asst: Jeremy Despain 3035 E. 7110 S. S.L.C.
84121 943-9209

Adv: Bill Brow 6267 W. 3570 S. West Valley
84120 967-3687

NOAC 1992:

Chrmn:

Adv: Bryan Paget 8830 S.220E. Sandy
84070 255-1765

SPECIAL PROJECTS:

Chrmn:

Adv: John Faldmo 1849W.7265S. W.Jordan
84084 566-6729

TRADING POST:

Mgr: Jim Jackson 1591 S. 800 E. S.L.C.
84105 484-2248

Adv:
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Mikanakawa. We meet the second thursday of
each month at 7:30 pm in the Centerville, Rolling
Hills Chapel. Please, join us. For more
information, call Matt Beers (chief) at 295-3658
or Richard Kerr (advisor) at 451-5317.

Red Hills. We need YOU !!! Come out and meet
with us the second thursday of each month at
7:30 pm at Viewmont High School. Chief: Scott
Laws . . 292-4006 Adv: Joe Oberg..298-0642.

Indian Springs. That's Right. It's at 7 pm, the
first thursday of the month at Woods Cross High
School. Help us build a strong chapter. Chief:
Andrew Ord,298-4691; Adv: Gary Smith,292-8215

Woapalanne. Chapter meetings are held the
second thursday of each month at 7:30 pm at the
Rose Park Stake Center. Please contact John
Paller at 596-3838 or Paul Olson at 595-6458.

Tstah Dibe. The chapter needs your help. Serve
with us. We meet the second thursday of the
month at 7:30 pm at the First Baptist Church.
Chief: Rand McMullin 359-2130 Adv Dee Grose
582-4811. R

Ouray. Ouray Chapter meets the first thursday
of each month at 7:30 pm at Wasatch Jr. High.
Come join the fun. If you want to know more, call
Matt Jorgenson at 566-6441 or Mike Eldredge at
278-6428.

Wachtschu Uintah. Come meet with us on the
first thursday of each month at 7:30 pm at the
Wanship Chapel. Chief: Brian Spriggs 336-5872
Adv: Charles Acklin 645-9487.

Sage. On the first thursday at 7:30 pm,you can
join us at Tooele Jr. High School. Chief: Albert
Gilman 882-5404 Adv: Rick Smith 882-2143.

Dabyowk. Your chapter needs your support.
Meet with us at the same time as your leader
goes to roundtable, on the 2nd thursday 7 pm at
Hunter Jr. High. Chief: Brad Bartell 250-2399
Adv: Gene Blundell 250-2434.

Dakota Sioux. Chapter meetings are held the
first thursday of the month at the Granger West
Stake building at 7 pm. It is the building behind
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the West Valley Post Office on 4400 West. Have
your Scoutmaster, Coach, or Advisor bring you
when he goes to Roundtable / Huddle. This
month, we popped popcorn after the meeting.
Come out to see what happens in the months to
come. And bring a friend. Chief: Jason Peterson
968-4605; Advisor: Alvin Crown 966-0782.

Iriquois. We meet at 7:30 pm every second
thursday of the month at Central High School.
We need your help. Chief: Ron Richins 467-4717.

Montowagan. Our meetings are the second
thursday, 7:30 pm at Taylorsville Seminary. Phil
Mullennax 268-0071 or Dub Phillips 265-1631.

Leke Nimat. Chapter meetmgs are held the
second thursday of each month at 7:30 pm at
Kearns High School. Chief: Scott Shaw 967-7973
Adv: James Robinson 969-6413.

Granite Trails. We meet the first thursday of each -
month at 7:30 pm at Cottonwood High. Call Chris
Rodeback (262-7016) or Vern Carsey (266-8020).

Spring Creek. You can find us on the second -
thursday at 7:30 pm in the Big Cottonwood Stake
Center. Chief: Dan Bartholomew 272-4325. '

Wamblee. Chapter meetings are on the first
thursday of each month at West Jordan Middle
School at 7:15 pm. Contact Larry Williams at
569-2653 or Wayne Jacobsen at 561-7935.

Silver Elk. At 7:30 pm on the second thursday of
each month, you'll find us at the Sandy West
Stake Center. Please call Stewart Harman or
Steve Harman at 571-2752 for more information.

Macque. Join us at 6:30 pm on the first thursday
of the month at Butler Jr. High. Chief: Dane
Ashworth 272-4509 Adv: Rob Larsen 943-9273.

Nchoha Wachtchu. Meet with us the first
thursday, 7:30 pm at Mt. Jordan Middle School.
Greg Record 571-4932 or Martin Walsh 255-1186.

Chans. Chans is the best! Let us prove it to you
on the second thursday at 7:30 pm at 13400 S.
2700 W. Come and have fun. Call Leland Goff at
254-4929 or Dick Darlington at 254-1198.

Draper. Be there at 7:30 pm on the second
thursday at Crescent Middle School. Call Andrew
Tuttle or Dean Tuttle at 571-2666. Please.



C d m p i n g Scout I:/Ieadow

by Bill Brow - Legend Advisor

Promotion of camping in the council is a prime purpose of the Order of the
Arrow. Each issue, a new camping site will be presented which has been
recommended by a lodge member. We will need your help on this, so if
you know of a good campsite, (with pictures, If possibie) send it in to The
Legend c/o the council with your name and home phone number

Many Scouters think that you have to travel some
distance to find good camping areas. This month's
pick is proof that you don't.

In the far southwest corner of the valley is
Butterfield Canyon. Scout Meadow is up this canyon.
Drive 3.5 miles up from the mouth of the canyon to
the mouth of Stockings Fork (marked on USGS topo
maps). A dirt road crosses the creek at this point,
and a small stream empties out of Stockings Fork just
to the left of the road. Hike up the dirt road until it
crosses the small stream. Then follow the trail up the
left (east) side of the stream. This is a beautiful trail
with towering trees throughout the canyon. The trail
is about one half mile long. About half way up th
trail, it crosses the stream and then angles up the
west hillside.

You will know you have arrived when you break
out over a little rise and start down into the meadow.
The meadow is large enough to hold more than one
small troop if properly layed out. There are also
additional camping sites further up the draw. The
trail continues up the draw from the southwest

corner of the meadow. Bearing to the southwest, it
passes through a small meadow and into the trees.
You shortly find yourself in a grove of quaking aspen
with several camping possibilities.

Water from the spring (at the southeast corner of
the meadow may be safe, but boiling is advised.
Giardia may be present. Fire regulations change
with the season, so check before going up. If open
fires are used, take advantage of established fire
rings and use precaution. Firewood is abundant.

Activities include day hikes, wide games,
stalking, tracking, pioneering, etc. Wildlife and birds
are numerous. Often, deer and elk will visit the
spring just before dark. This area has many visitors.
Be courteous, and leave it BETTER than you find it.
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